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Introduction 
In the first place SOSH would like to extend thanks to donors who have so far strongly 
supported towards the fence of orphanage, furniture the volunteer house, constructing the 
canteen/laundry, provision of daily running cost money of SOSH. Surely, it is out of such 
a support in cash and kind that SOSH has greatly changed. There has been some progress 
in different activities at the orphanage. The orphanage beauty, children care and capital 
activities have been maintained. Much as some capital activities have been in progress, 
there is an exclusion of the Food Agricultural Organization (FAO) Funded furrow project 
which is being carried out by the Government Department in Serenje. SOSH is still 
waiting for a report from The District Agriculture Office. 
  
Orphanage surrounding 
The orphanage surrounding is unchangeably clean. Children are clean, health and happy. 
It took the recommended cleanliness, diet, administrative documentation order and the 
great children change for SOSH to succeed in the Minister of Social Welfare inspection 
and support. Observe the changes in the children sampled bellow. 

                                                                 
                                       from       street         to   home(SOSH) 

                                                                 
                           Honorable Minister appreciating SOSH beauty on his visit. 

Canteen/Laundry Use  



Children are now well eating from a clean and safe room. Care givers have been instructed to 
start using the Laundry now. Wiring, flooring, plumbing are now finished. Plunks for ceiling 
board have so far been cut but it will not be done now but in the near future.    
 

                                   
      Cleaned for use of washing               what a good place for children to eat from 
                               
Orphanage Play Grounds 
The play grounds have been repaired and now boys have a better football pitch while girls 
pitch only lucks better rings. 

                                     
                  Football pitch repaired                        netball pitch needs better rings 
Fence Construction   
Much of the hedge plant has picked while some cuttings are still struggling with picking. A date for purchasing 
the fence wire and metal pipes for part of fence in Lusaka has been proposed. 
 
 
Electricity Connection  
Zambia Electricity Supply Corporation has not yet connected electricity. No tangible reason 
has been given as of resent for the delays. It is however promising that it will shortly 
communicate as per proposed connection day. What was demanded, the three phase 
Distribution point has so far been erected.  

                                                   
         3 phase distribution point done by SOSH                       beautiful surrounding   
 
Volunteer House furniture 
The volunteer house is now nearly ready. Only bed linen is yet to be bought on the Lusaka trip 
proposed date. 
 



     
                  Bunk beds in place                treated mosquito nets available & ready 
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